SASKATCHEWAN LACROSSE ASSOCIATION

EXECUTIVE MEETING MINUTES

WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 6, 2004
SASKATCHEWAN LACROSSE ASSOCIATION

Executive Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, October 6, 2004

PRESENT:






ABSENT:
Bob Ryan, President





Matt Tretiak, Past President

Lori Love, Treasurer

Chad Fenrick, V.P. Operations




OBSERVERS:
Mike Surcon, V.P. Marketing




Curt Keil, Executive Director

1. Approval of Agenda

LOVE/FENRICK

“To approve the agenda with the addition of an item privacy policy and membership fees.”

CARRIED

2. Approval of minutes

a)
Approval of Tuesday, July 27, 2004 Executive Meeting Minutes

LOVE/SURCON

“To approve the Tuesday, July 27, 2004 Executive Meeting Minutes as circulated.”

CARRIED


3.
Financial Statements

a)
Approval of August 31, 2004 Financial Statements

The Executive discussed the financial statements as presented.  The discussion mainly centred on the collection of the provincial team fees as being an in/out item along with the provincial team expenses.  The main concern is that a large amount of revenue is pooling for the provincial teams.  This will negatively affect the ability of the SLA to receive a GST rebate of 50%, which amounts to approximately $4,000 annually.  The Executive recommended the SLA meet with the auditors and discuss having the net income as the stated income for provincial teams as well as other categories in which revenue is similarly collected.

LOVE/FENRICK

“To approve the August 31, 2004 Financial Statements as presented.”

CARRIED
4. Business arising from minutes

5.
Provincial Team Reports


a)
Junior Men’s Field Provincial Team Report

b)
Intermediate Men’s Field Provincial Team Report




c)
Peewee Box Provincial Team Report

The Executive briefly discussed the Junior Men’s Field & Peewee Box Reports and mentioned the box & men’s field sector will need to further discuss the reports at the AGM sector meetings.  It was also noted that no report has been received yet from the Intermediate Men’s Field Provincial Team.

SURCON/FENRICK

“To accept the Junior Men’s Field and Peewee Box Provincial Team Reports as submitted and to send the Intermediate Men’s Field Team a letter requesting a report be submitted as soon as possible.”

CARRIED
6.
Policy manual – draft policies

a) Provincial Championship Tie-breaking Formula

The SLA Executive stated the current SLA provincial championship tie-breaking formula encourages teams to run up the score.  This needs to be changed.  The members discussed options including the Canadian Lacrosse Association policy and a suggestion presented by Bob Ryan, SLA President.  The volunteers discussed a number of scenarios and agreed the formula presented by Bob Ryan should work in breaking most ties and also succeeds in taking away any advantage in scoring goals against a weaker team, whereas the CLA formula does not necessarily succeed in both cases. The SLA Executive suggested this tie-breaking formula be further reviewed by board members and then drafted into a policy and presented to the AGM for discussion and approval.

If two or more teams are tied after round robin play, the following tiebreakers will be applied.  Each step will be applied to all teams, but may determine the placement of only one team: (If three teams are tied, and after applying step 1, team A and team B are still tied, but team C has a poorer head to head record, Team C falls into third place among the tied teams, and step 2 is applied to teams A and B.)

1. Best record in head to head play among tied teams

2. Lowest points against in head to head play.

3. Most wins in round robin play (all games).

4. Fewest losses in round robin play (all games).

5. Lowest points against in round robin play (all games).

6. Coin flip.

I think that the advantage here is that by using points against, rather than points for, defensive play is encouraged, and running up a score is of no advantage to a team (unlikely that you would end up tied with a team that you could run the score up against.)

b) 5.01.6  Transfers

This policy should be moved to its own section outside of the provincial championship policies.  Make it Policy 13.01.

The Executive Director noted the transfer policy should be moved to its own section because it is possible a transfer will occur within a season for reasons excluding a provincial championship.

7.
Annual General Meeting Schedule & Draft Sector Agendas

The SLA Executive briefly reviewed the draft agendas circulated and suggested a few items be added for discussion at the meetings.

8.
Sport History Book Update

The sport history book is proceeding.  The chapters have been written to completion and edited to the end of the 1980’s.  The name of the book needs to be decided as soon as possible.

9.
2004/05 SLA Executive Intentions

According to SLA policy, the President, V.P. Planning Marketing and Operations are automatically open for election while the Treasurer and V.P. Planning Development would only have one year left on their term.

Bob Ryan, SLA President, stated he intends to step down as SLA President.  Mike Surcon, V.P Marketing, also noted he intends to not seek re-election.  Chad Fenrick stated he intends on seeking re-election in an Executive position.

10.
Privacy Policy

The SLA Executive discussed the new federal regulation called the Personal Information Protection and Electronic Documents Act (PIPEDA).  Bob Ryan noted it was important for the Saskatchewan Lacrosse Association to develop a policy to address this issue.  The SLA office has received templates of a privacy policy from Sask. Sport Inc. and the British Columbia Lacrosse Association and was tasked by the Executive to draft a policy for discussion and approval at the SLA Annual General Meeting.  

11.
Membership Fees

The SLA Executive discussed the current financial situation of the SLA and agreed our organization is now in a stable financial position after operating a few consecutive years with a small deficit.  The SLA had a small operating surplus in the 2003/04 fiscal year and the current fiscal year is looking satisfactory.  The Executive agreed the membership fees should remain the same going into the 2005 season to assist clubs in improving their own programs.

12.
Next Meeting – Sunday, October 24, 2004 for new executive

13.
Adjourn
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